MINUTES PARKS & RECRATION COMMISSION CITY OF BROOKINGS REGULAR MEETING JANUARY 6, 1977

Members present: Chairman Ellis Watking, Del Oliver, Clarence Fix, and H. Lee Hansen. Elmer S. Lee, Public Service Coordinator, was also present.

Elmer Lee stated that Mrs. Stout decided that fence on Oak Street should not be installed. She won't pay for it. He suggests that it be set up around the south side of the Little League ball park and about the center of the main park complex to protect adjoining property.

City Council approved a sprinkler system for Little League ball park. Elmer will order the sod as soon as sprinklers are in. This should be within the next month.

Since a quorum of members was not present, the group decided that the above ideas should be pushed as quickly as possible. Therefore Chairman Watkins determined that all members present were in favor of transferring the fence and installing the sprinkler system and he would check with the absent members of this Commission immediately to determine their opinions, and if they concur, he will give Elmer the go-ahead.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

CHATRMAN

Elas H Wathing

ATTEST:

SECRETARY Pro tem